
 

Official Newsletter

Staying connected with you is incredibly important to us.
Encourage your friends and family in the district to sign up
for our newsletter at Mace.House.Gov or by clicking here.
Our newsletter is the best way to receive regular updates on
our accomplishments, votes, and meetings in Washington,
D.C. and right here in the district.

 

The House Passes the Fiscal Year 2025
National Defense Authorization Act:

 

This week, the U.S. House of Representatives passed the 2024
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA). Through our role
on the bipartisan Quality of Life Panel, we have championed
amendments to our service members and their families. From
advocating for pay increases for junior enlisted ranks to
reversing cuts to housing allowances, we are ensuring our troops
receive the compensation and quality of life they deserve. You
can read our office’s full statement on the passage of FY25
NDAA here.

Our Meeting with Medical University of South Carolina
Shawn Jenkins Children's Hospital:

https://mace.house.gov/contact/newsletter-subscribe
https://mace.house.gov/media/press-releases/rep-mace-statement-ndaa-passage


We met with the Medical University of South Carolina, Shawn
Jenkins Children's Hospital.

They are doing exceptional work for the Lowcountry. We got to
hear about their success rate when helping children with various
types of needs. The dedicated staff at Shawn Jenkins Children's
Hospital deserve our utmost gratitude and support for their life-
changing work in our community.

 

Congressional Foster Youth Shadow
Day:

Launched in 2011, Foster Youth Shadow Day provides
Members of Congress the opportunity to meet foster youth
to discuss and develop policy recommendations to
strengthen the child welfare system and improve the overall
well-being of youth and families throughout America. As a
co-chair, we spent the day with Cesar Sosa, a former foster
youth, and showed him the fundamentals of the U.S.



Congress. He experienced a day of shadowing Rep. Mace,
attending votes, sitting in on meetings, and getting a tour of
the U.S. Capitol!

Protecting Parris Island:

Our office is steadfast in its commitment to protecting Parris
Island, a cornerstone of our community and a vital asset to our
nation's defense. We proposed Amendment 28, which aimed to
ensure that the Marine Corps Recruit Depot at Parris Island
remains fully operational, no matter what.

This crucial training facility directly benefits the Lowcountry,
providing jobs and economic stability while also maintaining the
Marine Corps' essential training capabilities.

Although the amendment did not pass, we will continue to fight
for the preservation and support of Parris Island and its critical
role in our national security.

Our Amendments on the NDAA:

We passed an impressive 15 amendments on the FY '25 NDAA,
addressing a wide array of crucial issues impacting our military,
from cannabis use to vaccine mandates. Our efforts reflect a
comprehensive approach to enhancing the welfare and effectiveness
of our armed forces. Here they are:

- Require a report from the Dept. of Defense on how many troops
have been discharged out of the military over the last decade for
using cannabis. 

- Requiring the Dept. of Defense  to develop protocols for oral
rehydration solutions to prevent dehydration and heat related
injuries of military personnel.

- Amendment the Dept. of Defense to put out a report on infertility
rates among active duty troops - an issue that impacts too many
service members. 

- An amendment to set a standard of proof for administrative cases,
enhancing reporting requirements, improves training for
investigators ensuring greater justice for our service members.



- Requiring the Secretary of Defense to report to Congress on
recruitment efforts & reinstatements into the military.

- An amendment to require a report on whether locality pay for DoD
civilians accurately reflects cost of living.

- Amendment directing the Secretary of Defense to address
recommendations & steps for medical personnel recruitment &
retention in our military.

- Amendment directing the Navy to report on building a nuclear
propulsion simulator in Goose Creek. This will boost expertise, cut
costs, and solidify the Lowcountry as a hub for top-notch nuclear
training. 

- Amendment halting all DoD funding for the Gaza Pier

- Amendment requiring the Defense Intelligence Agency to brief the
House Committee on Armed Services about the CCP's hypersonic
weapons development and testing. 

- Amendment requiring advanced training environments for cyber,
electromagnetic warfare, and information operations, connecting
key regions across the U.S. for enhanced readiness and resilience.

- Amendment creating protocols on expanding protective measures
for mobile devices used by the Dept. of Defense by combating
smishing, phishing, and business text/email compromise with
generative AI.

- Amendment supporting states' rights by incorporating findings
from 38 state marijuana programs into research and development
for brain injuries.

- Amendment directing the Secretary of Defense to provide a report
to the House Committee on Armed Services on the status of and
relevant plans for the development of the Eastern Regional Range
Complex (ERRC).

- Two amendments requiring the Dept. of Defense to give a report
on recruitment and reinstatement of soldiers laid off by COVID-19
vaccine mandates, and requiring the Dept. of Defense to create a
plan to reinstate and retain the 8,400 soldiers laid off. 

Our Votes This Week:



H.R. 8070 - YES: We voted to pass the FY’25 National Defense
Authorization Act,, which provides vital funding and policy
directives that modernize the U.S. military's capabilities while
enhancing quality of life provisions for service members and
their families. You can read our full statement on the passage of
this year's NDAA here. 

H.Res. 1292 - YES: We voted to find Attorney General Merrick
Garland in contempt of Congress for failing to comply with a
subpoena related to Special Counsel Robert Hur's interviews.
This vote holds the Attorney General accountable for non-
compliance and seeks to ensure transparency and accurate
documentation of these interviews.

There were hundreds of amendments proposed for the
FY '25 NDAA. Listed below are the ones we supported,

which passed along with the NDAA:

Amendment 8 (Rep. Mast) - YES: We voted in favor of
prohibiting the use of Department of Defense funds to transport
Palestinian refugees to the United States. We made this vote
because American’s security matter the most. If we transport
unknown individuals without proper background checks, we
pose potential security risks to American citizens. This
amendment passed. 

Amendment 24 (Rep. Roy) - YES: We absolutely supported this
amendment, which prevents the use of funds from the National
Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) to implement President
Biden's executive orders on climate change that mandate
achieving net-zero emissions by 2050. Our vote ensures that the
U.S. military is not sacrificing its readiness to prioritize a radical
and unrealistic climate agenda. Further, our vote will allow the
DoD to adopt beneficial aspects of these orders without being
bound by the specific net-zero mandate. This amendment
passed.

Amendment 35 (Rep. Waltz) - YES: We voted in favor of this
amendment, which stops the enforcement of regulations that
have limited the 1033 Program, which transfers excess military
equipment to local law enforcement agencies. Our support for
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https://mace.house.gov/media/press-releases/rep-mace-statement-ndaa-passage


this measure aims to uphold local law enforcement's access to
necessary equipment by overriding restrictive executive orders.
This amendment passed.

H.Res. 1292 - YES: We voted to find Attorney General Merrick
Garland in contempt of Congress for failing to comply with a
subpoena related to Special Counsel Robert Hur's interviews.
This vote holds the Attorney General accountable for non-
compliance and seeks to ensure transparency and accurate
documentation of these interviews.

Amendment 52 (Rep. Rosendale) - YES: We supported this
amendment, which stops TRICARE, the military's health care
program, from covering gender transition surgeries and
hormone treatments. Additionally, it prevents the Department
of Defense from providing these procedures. Our vote advocates
for focusing military medical resources on combat readiness and
core health services rather than on medical procedures
unrelated to the military's primary mission. ​
Amendment 55 (Rep. Van Duyne) - YES: Our vote prohibits the
Department of Defense from funding or reimbursing expenses
related to abortion procedures. This decision aligns with existing
federal laws that restrict the use of funds for abortion services,
maintaining adherence to these laws and limiting the DoD’s
expenditures on abortion-related travel and leave. This will still
fund abortion procedures in the event of rape or incest.

Amendment 41 (Rep. Grothman) - YES: Our vote supports a
permanent hiring freeze on diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI)
positions within the Department of Defense. This reflects our
stance on maintaining a merit-based system in the military and
reducing bureaucracy and expenditures related to DEI
initiatives.

Amendment 42 (Rep. Norman) - YES: We voted in favor of this
amendment, which eliminates DEI offices and personnel across
the Armed Forces and the Department of Defense. Our support
for this measure aims to refocus resources and priorities on core
military readiness capabilities rather than wasteful diversity,
equity, and inclusion programs.

Amendment 43 (Rep. Higgins) - YES: Our vote removes the



position of Chief Diversity Officer within the Department of
Defense organizational structure. This decision supports
streamlining operations by eliminating roles and associated
costs that are not directly essential to the Department's primary
defense mission.

Amendment 45 (Rep. Williams) - YES: We voted to prohibit the
Department of Defense from using funds to contract with or
support entities that provide ratings or assessments of the
credibility of news and information outlets. Our support for this
amendment ensures that DoD advertising placements and
information campaigns are not unduly influenced by external
subjective ratings.

Amendment 46 (Rep. Steube) - YES: Our vote bans the
Department of Defense Education Activity, which oversees
schools for military children, from utilizing or providing
instructional materials that promote radical gender ideology
theories or include pornographic content. This amendment
protects children attending DoD schools from exposure to
inappropriate and controversial content.

Amendment 48 (Rep. Boebert) - YES: We voted to cut funding
for the Countering Extremist Activity Working Group, which has
been criticized for primarily targeting right-wing extremism
within the ranks of the military. Our support for this
amendment addresses concerns over potential biases and
uneven enforcement against conservative servicemembers.

Amendment 49 (Rep. Mills) - YES: Our vote restricts military
leadership from approving or allowing the display of flags not
officially recognized by the Department of Defense on military
installations. This promotes a uniform policy and avoids the
presence of divisive symbols that could undermine unit
cohesion.

Amendment 53 (Rep. Norman) - YES: Our vote prevents the
Exceptional Family Medical Program, which provides medical
services to family members of military personnel, from offering
or covering gender transition procedures. This focuses the
program on providing more traditional medical services by
excluding gender-related treatments.



Amendment 228 (Rep. James) - YES: Our vote calls for a
comprehensive review and re-evaluation of the United States'
bilateral relationship with South Africa in light of concerns
about shifts in South Africa's recent international alignments
and geopolitical stances, which may impact mutual interests of
freedom and democracy.

 

Are your neighbors aware of everything our team is doing
in DC and in the district? Be sure to share our newsletter
with them! They can sign up for it by visiting
Mace.House.Gov or by clicking here. Our office is
committed to transparency and we want to make sure you
get all the information you need!

 

Yours in Service,

Congresswoman Nancy Mace

Need Help with a Federal Agency? Call us today.

If you or someone you know ever needs assistance with a federal agency, we are just
a phone call away and are ready to help you! Please contact my Beaufort Office at
(843) 521-2530, my Mount Pleasant Office at (843) 352-7572. You can also file a case
online here. I am honored to have the opportunity to represent you.

Have news or updates to share? Email us!

If you have updates regarding events in the community or other news to share from
across Lowcountry, please visit here. Love sunsets and dogs? Us too. Be sure to
submit your favorite Sunset photos here or a photo of your dog here. Our team will
try to include as many of your updates from around #SC01 as we can each week
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